BOARD MEETING, THURSDAY,
October 5, 1950

The Board of Directors of the Macon County League of
Women Voters met on October 5th, 1950, at two o'clock, in
the Association of Commerce Conference Room, 14 members
pregent.

The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Floyd Birt,
President, and the minutes of the previous meeting were
read and approved. The Treasurer's Report showed a balance
of 3437.83%, as of September 30th, 1950.

Mrs. E. L. Simmons, Chairman of the Finance Drive,
reported a total of 3536.26. Mrs. Simmons complimented the
members on their work on the drive, and the members of the
Board expressed their appreciation of the result of the
drive. It was suggested by Mrs. Cox that Mrs. Simmons give
her report on the Finance Drive to the complete membership
of the League, and Mrs. Doubleday was, also, reguested by
the President to send out a bulletin to the membership on the
result of the drive.

Mrs, Birt stated that Mrs. Lofton Devore will take over
the Voters' Service work.

It was suggested by Mrs. Smith, Program Chalrman, that
the membership of the League not have a regular general
meeting the last of October and that all members Zawxak
do what they can on the Voters' Service. Discussion follow-
ed concerning placing the Voters' Service booths in the
laundry mats in the city prior to the election. It was felt
that.the booths should be occupied on two days, and Monday
and Tuesday were felt to be the most likely days. It was
suggested by Mrs. Kuhns that we have a "School for Workers"
who are going to work in the Voters' Service Booths. The
26th was decided upon for the School on Gateway for the
workers. It was also suggested that a member of the Board
be outside the polling places on election day to remind voters
to vote on the Blue Ballot.

Mrs. Smith said the next discussion group will meet on
October 12th at the home of Mrs. Carl Sanders, 1660 West
Reverview. Mrs. Madeline Babcock Smith will review the book
"All manner of Men", by Malcolm Ross, in connection with
the League's study of F.E.P.C. There will also be someone
at this meeting to talk on the Interceptor Sewer.

Mrs. Catt reported on the following mew members: Mrs.
Morris Sly, Mrs. Otis Chumbley, Mrs. J. I. Gates, Mrs. Edith
C. Ridgley and Mrs. Frank Schroeder.

Mrs. Hipsher, Membership Chairman, reported on the Blue
Ballot Tea held at the home of Mrs. Beatty. ©She described it
as gqulte a soclal success, and that the guests seemed to be
culte interested in the League.




Mrs. Catt brought the United Nations Flag, which will
be put together before the meeting on the 26th.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned
at 3:35 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
?l‘i?M Lo

Secretary.,




